
From: Tori Beth Black
To: 'Page, Hank' <hpage@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 6/20/2017 11:07:57 AM
Subject: RE:

Did the Alzheimer’s Association put out a press release or post information about the walk tomorrow at the State 
House? I want to share it on social media but I cannot find anything on it.
 
Thank you!
TB
 

From: Page, Hank [mailto:hpage@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2017 4:04 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Cc: Tori Beth Black 
Subject: FW:
 
Forgot to CC Tori Beth on this e-mail a few minutes ago (sorry!):
 
From: Page, Hank 
 
Sent: Thursday, June 15, 2017 3:53 PM
 
To: 'Lily Cogdill' <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: June 21 - (Alzheimer's) The Longest Day
 
Lily,
 
The following event was discussed in our group meeting at the State House a few weeks back, but I wanted to 
provide some additional information in case the Lieutenant Governor’s schedule would allow him to 
participate.
 
June 21 is the longest day of the year, and it’s also the Alzheimer’s Association event that is symbolic of 
Alzheimer’s Disease… being both lengthy for the care giver and the care recipient. Similar to last year, the 
Alzheimer’s Association will host a walk around the State House from 8:00a until 5:00p (this long time period 
also goes along with the longest day theme). It’s a relatively simple set-up outside… they will have a tent /table 
near the entrance with materials, stickers, and water for participants.
 
Last year, we held a brief press conference out in front of the State House (at 10:00a or 10:30a) to address the 
purpose of the walk with media in attendance. As this is a fixed day for the Alzheimer’s Association, connected 
groups have already been invited. We also have a sign-up sheet posted in our office for employees.
 
If and when you have a chance, please let me know if the Lieutenant Governor would be able to participate in 
any capacity (press conference or walking) or if you need any additional information.
 
Thanks,
 
Hank Page
State of South Carolina
Lieutenant Governor’s Office on Aging
hpage@aging.sc.gov
803-734-2088 Direct
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From: Lily Cogdill [mailto:LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, June 09, 2017 1:23 PM
 
To: Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
 
Subject: RE:
 
Let’s do it! Just let me know how I can help!
 

From: Page, Hank [mailto:hpage@aging.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, June 09, 2017 1:12 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Cc: Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: FW:
 
Also, the Longest Day (http://act.alz.org/site/TR?fr_id=9704&pg=entry) is June 21. We’ve brainstormed and 
talked with the Alzheimer’s Association about the possibility of another walk. Last year, we asked people to 
sign up for times to walk around the State House. We held a press conference on the front steps during the day. 
Open to ideas of something similar or any suggestions, but will probably move forward with a plan next week 
so we have plenty of time to advertise.
 
hp
 
From: Page, Hank 
 
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 3:00 PM
 
To: 'Lily Cogdill' <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: FW:
 
What are some of his free times on the dates below?
hp
 
From: Broome, Darryl 
 
Sent: Wednesday, June 07, 2017 11:49 AM
 
To: Page, Hank <hpage@aging.sc.gov>
 
Cc: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: 
 
Hank,
It looks like the Lt Governor will be in Columbia on June 21 and 22. Will you work with Lily and see if there is a time 
that he could come over and meet our entire staff. I have had several request from Staff members to meet him.
 
Thanks
 
Darryl Broome
Agency Director
Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervias St. Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9910 Direct, (803) 734-9886 Fax
dbroome@aging.sc.gov
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